
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 25, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                         The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                 Ranking Member                                     

Committee on Appropriations                                        Committee on Appropriations                              

H-305, the Capitol                                                          1036 Longworth HOB                                  

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the project titled “Burnet, TX Wirtz Dam Bridge Construction” in 

fiscal year 2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Burnet, TX at 220 S. 

Pierce St. Burnet, TX 78611.   

 

The funding would be used to support right-of-way acquisition and utility relocation for the 

Wirtz Dam bridge construction project.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it 

would create a new publicly-accessibly roadway, ease traffic flow, and decrease the time for 

emergency response. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 23 

USC 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.

 
Sincerely, 

 
John R. Carter 

Member of Congress 
 



 
 


